

## Golden Crescent Corporation

561 Keystone Avenue, Box 515 Reno, Nevada 89503-4331 212-724-2537/212-724-4790 Fax



July 6, 1997

JUL 2 1 1997
NBMG Information Office

David A. Davis, Geologist Nevada Bureau of Mines and Geology Mail Stop 178 Reno, Nevada 89557-0088

Dear David:

Thanks for your letters. Its good to know that our Pyramid exploration data is on high ground and safe, and in good hands. If you are interested, we have a data package on open file at Carl's Blueprint and Instruments in Reno. Just ask Dean Olson for it. The data includes an update on exploration activity at Pyramid, as well as Anaconda's geophysical survey and Echo Bay's geochemical survey at Pyramid. The chip logs, by the way, are from Nielsens' drilling at Pyramid.

I was pleased to hear from your boss concerning the Nevada Bureau of Mines' interest in hydrometallurgical-hydrogeological research at our mill sites in Perry Canyon. Its good to know that the data can be used to develop a better understanding of the geology and mineral potential at these sites, as well as at the University's nearby Burrus experimental mine and training center.

Your findings concerning the old surveys for Pyramid City and Jonesville, and the mines in Perry Canyon, are very interesting. I hope you will have time to give us a field tour in September when I plan to be out your way.

We will be in touch by e-mail. My address, by the way, is 103274,2300@Compuserve.com.

Sincerely,

Mark Emerson